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MILANA- ALUMNI MEET 
 

The Milana – Alumni Meet 2025, hosted by The Oxford College of Arts, was a vibrant and nostalgic 

gathering that welcomed back 68 alumni from various graduating years. The event was a celebration of 

shared memories, artistic spirit, and academic legacy. It aimed to honor alumni achievements, strengthen 

their bond with the institution, and highlight the lasting impact of an Oxfordite education in the field of 

arts and beyond. 

The Principal of The Oxford College of Arts extended a warm and heartfelt welcome, expressing pride 

in the achievements of its alumni and emphasizing the role of the arts in shaping society and culture. Shri 

VyasRaj Sosale – Renowned Indian Playback Singer, Chief Guest for the event, delivered a captivating 

session on creativity, perseverance, and his enduring connection with the arts and academia. Dr. S. N. V. 

L. Narasimha Raju – Hon'ble Chairman, The Oxford Educational Institutions expressed heartfelt 

gratitude to the alumni and emphasized the importance of continued engagement with the college. The 

Alumni Achiever Awards 2025 were accoladed for the former students and rhey shared their experience. 

Cultural Program was held to showcase of artistic talent by current students featuring classical dance, 

theatre, and contemporary music – a perfect tribute to the college's creative roots. Fun games, artsy 

quizzes, and collaborative activities helped alumni reconnect through laughter and shared memories.  

 

NAME OF THE CO-ORDINATOR– MR.NAVEEN R 

 

 

 

 

 
 

TOTAL 

PARTICIPANTS 

250 

 

DATE & TIME 

 

 

19.04.2025 

10.30 AM- 04.30 PM 

VENUE 

 

AUDITORIUM 

TOTAL FACULTY 

PARTICIPATED 

 

50 
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UG PARENTS MEETING 2025 NAME OF THE CO-

ORDINATOR– MS. HEMA M 
 

 

01 

coordinator’s 

 24 

Parents 

 Venue 

Psychology Lab 

 03 

Class Teaches 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On November 21, 2024, The Oxford College of Arts hosted a Parents' Teachers Meeting, where 

class teachers shared updates on students' academic performance. Parents engaged actively, 

offering their valuable feedback and suggestions. This collaborative effort aimed to strengthen 

the partnership between families and educators. Together, they focused on enhancing the 

educational experience for all students. 

http://www.theoxford.edu/
mailto:artsprincipal@theoxford.edu


CHILDREN’S EDUCATION SOCIETY (Regd.) 

THEOXFORDCOLLEGEOFARTS 
(Recognized by Govt. of Karnataka & Affiliated to Bangalore University) 

# 32, 17th ‘B’Main, Sector IV, H.S.R. Layout, Bengaluru 560102 

Ph.:+91- 80–61754542/551/577Fax:+91-80-61754545www.theoxford.edu 

Email:artsprincipal@theoxford.edu/ hsradmissions@theoxford.edu 

 

UG TALENT HUNT CELEBRATION - 2025 

 

NAME OF THE CO-ORDINATOR– MS. MAHIMASHWINI N 

 

On 11th April 2025, The Oxford College of Science, Arts, Commerce & Management organized a lively and 

spirited celebration of Talents Hunt for UG, aimed at recognizing and nurturing the diverse talents of 

undergraduate students across departments. 

The event began with a warm welcome address, followed by the traditional lamp lighting ceremony. The 

principal’s speech highlighted the importance of extracurricular activities in holistic education and encouraged 

students to continue expressing themselves through the arts. 

A series of cultural events unfolded throughout the day, showcasing the exceptional talents of students in 

music, dance, and performance. Students from the Arts Department played a prominent role in the celebration, 

actively participating in emceeing the event, group dance, solo dance, and solo singing performances.  

The UG Talents Day celebration was a wonderful platform for students to express themselves beyond 

academics and build confidence, camaraderie, and creative expression. The event successfully brought together 

the entire college in a celebration of youth, talent, and unity. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOTAL 

STUDENTS 

DATE 

 

 

VENUE 

  

  

TOTAL FACULTY 

PARTICIPATED 

 

38 

 

11th April, 2025 

Auditorium & 

HSR Campus 

  

09 

http://www.theoxford.edu/
mailto:artsprincipal@theoxford.edu


CHILDREN’S EDUCATION SOCIETY (Regd.) 

THEOXFORDCOLLEGEOFARTS 
(Recognized by Govt. of Karnataka & Affiliated to Bangalore University) 

# 32, 17th ‘B’Main, Sector IV, H.S.R. Layout, Bengaluru 560102 

Ph.:+91- 80–61754542/551/577Fax:+91-80-61754545www.theoxford.edu 

Email:artsprincipal@theoxford.edu/ hsradmissions@theoxford.edu 

 

EDUCATIONAL VISIT TO BRAIN MUSEUM 

NAME OF THE CO-ORDINATOR– MS. MAHIMASHWINI N 

 

On April 9, 2025, a group of 15 Undergraduate Psychology students from The Oxford College of Arts visited 

the Brain Museum at the National Institute of Mental Health and Neurosciences (NIMHANS), Bengaluru, as 

part of an educational initiative organized by the Psychology Department. 

The purpose of the visit was to deepen the students' understanding of brain anatomy and neuropsychological 

concepts through direct observation and expert guidance. The Brain Museum, renowned for its extensive 

collection of preserved human brain specimens, offered a rare opportunity for students to visualize and 

comprehend the structure and function of the human brain. 

During the guided tour, students were introduced to various brain specimens illustrating neurological 

conditions, developmental abnormalities, and the effects of trauma and disease. The experts at NIMHANS 

provided insightful explanations, connecting theoretical concepts with real-life examples, thus enhancing the 

students’ academic and clinical perspectives. 

The visit was a successful and impactful educational experience, aligning with the department's objective to 

promote experiential learning and academic exploration beyond the classroom. 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOTAL 

STUDENTS 

DATE 

 

 

VENUE 

  

  

TOTAL FACULTY 

PARTICIPATED 

 

15 

 

9th April 2025 

Brain Museum at 

NIMHANS 

  

02 
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Lakeview Life and its Irony & Seedball Making Activity 

 

 

 
                           Receiving instructions.         Learning with fun            

Fruits of Labour                 

 

Event :-  Lakeview Life and It’s Irony & Seedball Making Activity 
Date & Time:-  15th March, 2025, 10:00 am -2:00 pm 

Venue :-  The Oxford Campus Auditorium & Dhanwnatari 
Co-ordinator:  Aditi S 

Auditorium: 33 students 

Seedball Making: BA II Sem- Deepa, Kushboo, Jyotika, BA IV Sem- Apeksha 
BA VI Sem- Roheela, Misbah, Ranjeeth 

  

The informative lecture, Lakeview Life and It’s Irony, which shed light on the 
importance of conservation of water bodies, was attended by students from the 

Humanities. The lecture was followed by an innovative activity which involved the 

students in Seedball making. The students were taught to create small lemon-sized 
balls of mud each with a seed to perpetrate a tree. The objective of this activity 

strategically drop these balls in wet mud near waterbodies to help increase the green 

cover and ensure protection of lakes and it’s environment. All the students 
enthusiastically participated in this activity, having learnt of new ways to contribute 

to the environment. 
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INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY CELEBRATION - 2025 

 

NAME OF THE CO-ORDINATOR– MS. SATYA TANGUTURI 

 

On March 10th, 2025, The Oxford College of Arts organized a vibrant celebration in honour of International 

Women’s Day. The event aimed to celebrate Women’s Achievements, Empowerment, Awareness and 

Encouraging Diversity and Inclusion among students and faculty members. 

 

The day’s activities included some Guest Lecturers, Panel discussions on Women’s rights, gender equality and 

empowerment. There were also many cultural events such as music, dance, and skits to showcase women’s 

talents. There was a baby shower event for some of our faculty 

Members, which made them to be overwhelmed by all the love and blessings.  

 

The event was a call to promote a culture of equality, respect, and inclusivity, ultimately contributing to a more 

equitable society. The celebration was not only informative but also hands-on, providing participants with an 

opportunity to make a tangible difference. 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOTAL 

STUDENTS 

DATE 

 

 

VENUE 

  

  

TOTAL FACULTY 

PARTICIPATED 

 

33 

 

10th March, 2025 

Auditorium & 

HSR Campus 

  

09 
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INTER UNIVERSITY ONE DAY SYMPOSIUM ON TRAUMA INFORMED CARE 

 

Coordinated By– Dr. Shashidhar C. and Mr. Damodara Achary 

Date: 05/03/2025 

Time: 10.30 AM- 01.30 PM 

Venue: Seminar Hall 

 

Inaugural Programme: 

The Department of Social Work, The Oxford College of Arts organized an Inter University One Day Symposium 

on ‘Trauma Informed Care’ on 5th March 2025, at the HSR Campus. The session was inaugurated by Professor 

Naoki Nakamura, Associate Professor, Hokkaido University of Education, Hokkaido, Japan, Chief Guest of the 

program. The dignitaries gracing the dais were Dr.  H B Bhuvaneshwari, Principal, Mrs. Gayathri Yuvraj, Dean 

– Humanities, The Oxford College of  Arts, Dr. Kamatchi, Head, Research and Development, TOCSACM, Dr. 

Shashidhar Channappa, Head, Department of Social Work. ‘VIKAASA’, the E Magazine 2024 of Department of 

Social Work was released on this occasion, by the dignitaries. 

 

About the Session:  

Experiences that are emotionally painful and distressing, which overwhelm an individual’s abilityto cope, and 

may affect mental, physical, social, emotional, and spiritual well-being (WHO).  

Trauma-informed care is a strengths-based service delivery approach that emphasizes physical, psychological, 

and emotional safety for both providers and survivors, and creates opportunities for survivors to rebuild a sense 

of control and empowerment (Hopper, Bassuk and Olivet 2010). 

The first Session was conducted by Prof. Naoki Nakamura, Associate Professor, Hokkaido University, 

Japan on Trauma Informed Care in Japan. He threw light on the factors determining various trauma and responses 

to it, in Japan. In the second session, Dr. Mutharaju Arelingaiah Psychiatric Social Work Professional Project 

Manager, Project SAMA Dept. of Psychiatric Social Work, NIMHANS, Bengaluru elaborated on Indian 

Perspectives of Trauma Informed Care. He provided insight on prevalence of various traumas in India, the socio 

cultural factors affecting it and trauma informed care interventions. Both the sessions were insightful and all the 

participants were much engaged in the session. 

The psychology students from Krupanidhi Degree College, MSW students from PG centre Ramanagara 

and Department of Social Work Bangalore University, MSW Students from SEA College actively participated 

enthuciatically in the symposium. 

 

TOTAL PARTICIPANTS : 
100 

 

DATE & TIME : 

05/03/2025 
10.30 AM- 01.30 
PM 

VENUE : 
Seminar Hall 
(407) 

TOTAL FACULTY 
PARTICIPATED : 12 
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CANCER DAY AWARENESS AND SCREENING EVENT 

 

COORDINATED BY– MRS ASHWINI M 

IN COLLABORATION WITH: The Oxford Medical College and Research 

Centre 

Date: 24/02/2025 

Time: 10.30 AM- 03.30 PM 

Venue: Auditorium 

 

Inaugural Programme:  

The session was inaugurated by Dr. Rajiv Saxena, Physican, The Oxford Medical College and Research Centre, 

Ms. Leela, Management Representative of the Oxford Institutions,  Dr. Lalith Hiremath and Dr. Vedavthi, 

Physicians, The Oxford Medical College and Research Centre., Dr. Bhvaneshwari, The Principal., The Oxford 

College of Science, Arts and Management were the dignitaries on the dais. 

Session :  

In observance of world cancer day 2025, the Department of Social Work, The Oxford College of Arts, in 

association with Oxford Medical College and Research Centre, organized a session on Cancer Awareness for the 

students and faculty of the Oxford College of Arts, HSR Layout, Bangalore. Dr. Lalitha Hiremath and Dr. 

Vedavathi, from The Oxford Medical College and Research Centre conducted a useful and informative session 

on diagnosis, causes, treatment and prevention of cervical, breast and lung cancer. 

It has been observed that Cancer happens to be one of the highest occurring life threatening non-communicable 

diseases  in India. Early detection and timely treatment could restrict the morbidity and mortality of this disease. 

Life style factors are increasingly responsible for this disease, among all genetic and other factors. Hence the 

Awareness and Screening at this juncture was a conscious effort by the department to educate the students through 

them, reaching a larger community. 

The participants were given a demonstration through a video on self-screening of breasts, in order identify the 

symptoms and arrest the same. They were also apprised of  various preventive measures in day to day life. 

50+ women were screened for the PAP test against cervical cancer along with a separate screening for breast 

cancer. 

The whole event was conducted successfully, with active participation by students and faculty and including non-

teaching staff, who utilized the session to be more aware of this alarming disease. 

 

 

TOTAL PARTICIPANTS 
Students in Awareness 

Programme  - 400+ 
Screening : 50 

DATE & TIME 
 

24/02/2025 
10.30 AM- 03.30 

PM 

VENUE 
 
 

Auditoriu
m 

TOTAL FACULTY 
PARTICIPATED 

 
50 
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INTER-DEPARTMENT INDOOR AND OUT DOOR GAMES FOR PG STUDENTS 

 

The Oxford College of Arts , Centre for Physical Education, successfully organized the Inter Department 

Indoor and Outdoor Games for PG students on 21st February 2025. The event aimed to encourage students to 

actively participate in sports and promote a healthy and competitive spirit among various departments. It served 

as an excellent platform for students to exhibit their athletic abilities while fostering camaraderie and teamwork. 

The event commenced at 9:00 AM at the HSR playground with an inaugural address by Prof. Gayathri 

Sudhir, Vice Principal of The Oxford College of Science. Dean of Arts Prof. Gayathri. Sports committee 

coordinator Dr. T. Topisab , members Naveen Reddy and Damodar Achari and faculty members Dr Shashidhar, 

Prof Aditi, Prof.Hema participated. She emphasized the importance of sports in daily life, stating that physical 

activities play a crucial role in maintaining physical and mental well-being.. The enthusiasm among students 

was evident as they eagerly awaited the commencement of the games. 

             

Following the inaugural ceremony, the outdoor events commenced with a thrilling throwball match MSW 

Students between   Biotechnology departments. It was a closely contested match, but the Microbiology 

department emerged victorious with a final score of 20-18. The match witnessed excellent teamwork, strategic 

play, and a display of outstanding sportsmanship. 

Other outdoor games included volleyball, these events saw active participation from students, each 

demonstrating their passion and commitment towards their respective sports. The atmosphere was filled with 

cheers and encouragement from fellow students and faculty members, making the competition even more 

exciting. 

Parallel to the outdoor activities, a series of indoor games were conducted within the college premises. This 

included chess, carrom, table tennis, and badminton, allowing students to showcase their analytical and 

   Name of the event INTER-DEPARTMENT INDOOR AND OUT DOOR GAMES 

FOR PG STUDENTS 

 

  Date of the event 21st  February 2025 

  Place of the event BBMP Ground HSR Layout 

 Organized by Centre For Physical Education & Arts sports 

committee  
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tactical skills. Chess matches were particularly engaging, with participants displaying deep concentration and 

strategic thinking. Carrom and table tennis also attracted a significant number of players, with intense and 

closely fought matches keeping the audience engaged. 

One of the most commendable aspects of the event was the exceptional sportsmanship displayed by all 

participants. Regardless of the outcome, students cheered for one another, fostering a positive and motivating 

environment. The event also provided an opportunity for students from different departments to interact, 

strengthening inter-departmental relationships and collaboration. 

All the staff members not only attended and encouraged to the students and also staff members also played 

through ball matches between science, arts, and management faculty members. at the last arts staff members won 

against management in final.  Arts staff members unabatedly won in final.  As the day progressed, the excitement 

continued to build, culminating in the much-awaited prize distribution ceremony. Prof. Gayathri Sudhir and 

Prof Gayathri. Y felicitated the winners and runners-up with medals and certificates, acknowledging their hard 

work and determination. Special recognition was given to students who showcased exceptional talent and 

leadership during the games. 

The event concluded on a high note, with participants and faculty members appreciating the efforts of the 

Centre for Physical Education in organizing such a well-coordinated and successful event. The Inter 

Department Indoor and Outdoor Games not only provided a break from academic rigor but also reinforced the 

significance of sports in students' overall development. The event ended with a promise to continue fostering a 

culture of sports and fitness within the institution. 

Overall, the Inter Department Games 2025 proved to be an exhilarating and memorable experience for all, 

leaving students motivated and eager for the next edition. 

          INTER-DEPARTMENT INDOOR AND OUT DOOR GAMES FOR PG STUDENTS-2025 

        
             Prof. Gayathri Sudhir and Dr. Susil Kumar Sahoo felicitated the winners and runners-up 
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                                     All the students gathered at the HSR playground. 

       
                                During the competition, players competed in table tennis and carrom.         

    
                    A group photo of the Throw Ball winners and runners-up with faculty members 
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NSS VOLUNTEERS FROM OXFORD COLLEGE OF ARTS PARTICIPATING IN 

BAALA MELA ON 21ST FEBRUARY 2025 

 

NAME OF THE CO-ORDINATOR– MS. HEMA M 
 

 

TOTAL 

STUDENTS 

DATE VENUE TOTAL FACULTY 

PARTICIPATED 

 
10 

 
21st February 2025 

 
Doddaballapura 

 
01 

 

          

On 21st February 2025, NSS volunteers from Oxford College of Arts participated in the Baala 

Mela, an event organized by WWF in Doddaballapura. The event aimed to raise awareness 

about environmental conservation among children and young adults. The volunteers actively 

engaged in various activities such as facilitating educational sessions on wildlife protection, 

organizing eco-friendly games, and assisting in craft activities using recycled materials. They 

also helped manage event logistics and ensured a smooth flow of the program. 

 

The volunteers played a vital role in guiding children, fostering creativity, and spreading the 

importance of sustainability. Their involvement provided valuable experience in teamwork, 

leadership, and event management. The initiative had a positive impact on the participants, 

encouraging them to adopt eco-friendly practices. Overall, the NSS volunteers contributed 

meaningfully to the success of the Baala Mela and demonstrated their commitment to social 

responsibility and environmental stewardship. 
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